
Pleasant Hill United Methodist Church  
4525 NW Button Road 

Topeka, KS  66618-2507 

(785) 246-1737   WWW.PLEASANTHILLUMC.ORG 

Email:  ADMIN@PLEASANTHILLUMC.ORG  

or PHUMCTOPEKA@YAHOO.COM 

Sunday Morning Schedule  

Traditional Worship Service:  8:30 a.m.   

Sunday School:  9:45 a.m. 

Non-Traditional Worship Service:  11 a.m. 

Childrenôs Church:  11:10 a.m.   

http://www.pleasanthillumc.org
mailto:admin@pleasanthillumc.org
mailto:phumctopeka@yahoo.com


 

Pastorõs Corner 

We just finished VBS.  Not just a typical one, but an amazing one.  We 

welcomed one hundred three (103!) children from in and out of town.  

What a blessing to have so many children during this special week.  I 

enjoyed their presence, smiles, and noise a lot.  For this successful event, 

I have to thank all of the adult volunteers who shared their evenings for 

the whole week.  Without them, it would not have been such a great VBS 

experience for the children.  Thank you volunteers!   

I am also grateful to the Education committee and other helpers who 

prepared for this wonderful event for months.  They met every so often to 

make sure everything was ready for the week.  What love and passion for 

the children!  Thank you Terri (chair person of Education) for your leadership!  I also want to thank 

St. Peterôs UMC for their work.  One of the reasons that our VBS was so special is that St. Peterôs 

and Pleasant Hill worked together.  As I mentioned, the result was amazing.  I believed God also 

enjoyed us working together!  I hope that we will continue to work together serving the community.  

One thing that I heard mentioned a lot during VBS is that our youth are so amazing.  I totally 

agree.  If you visited any day during VBS, you saw youth everywhere.  I mean literally everywhere - 

sound-booth, class rooms, and outside activities.  Each of them was so ready to serve the little ones 

with love and patience.  Our youth are such a gift from God!  Thank you Michelle (youth director) 

for helping them to grow in Christ!  

I strongly believe that every single effort to love and care for children in Christ makes a huge 

difference in our childrenôs lives.  As I am writing this letter, I canôt help thinking about one of the 

VBS songs, My Lighthouse.  That song has been stuck in my mind because my children have 

listened to the song every day in the car and house.  I havenôt been able to escape from VBS songs.  

This is the power of education!  If you want them to grow in faith, teach them faith and expose 

them to Christian culture.  And then, their life will become more Jesus -driven. 

Looking forward to seeing you in worship,  

Pastor Hyunjin Cho 

Pastor Jin and the Congregational Care Team will bring Holy Communion 

between 2 pm - 4 pm to congregants who are unable to attend Sunday 

Morning Worship Service the first Sunday of each month.  Please call the 

office, 785-246-1737, by 11:30 am the Friday before if you would like to 

receive communion.  The next opportunities will be August 5 and Sept. 2.  



 

Lite Bite, Promotion Sunday, New Music Director, Golf Tourney  

Military Service Recognition  
 

Retired and active duty military will be honored on 

Memorial weekend Sunday, May 27.  We are collecting 

photos with the service personôs name, rank, years in 

service, wars fought, and their relationship to you.  

Please email this to the church 

at admin@pleasanthillumc.org or drop off at the office no 

later than Sunday May 13.  If you provided the 

information last year, unless there are updates or new 

Lite Bite  
 

Wednesday , August 8 , 5:15 p.m.  Sign -up by 11 a.m. Monday, August 6.   

Menu:  Taco Salad, Refried Beans, Chips & Queso, Fruit Cup.  Free Will Offering.  This 

is a chance to gather for food and fellowship.  Everyone is invited and welcome!  

Proceeds will benefit Piecing Love & Warmth. 
 

Please note:  NO Lite Bite in September! 

Please mark your calendars. This first Sunday, August 5th is Promotion Sunday.   

Children in Sunday School and Childrenôs Church will move up to their next grade level.  

No  Game Night in August!!  

Game Night will resume in September. 

The August meetings of the Finance Committee 

and Administrative Council have been cancelled. 

Pleasant Hill UMCôs 8th  Annual Golf Tournament  

will be held at  

Village Greens Golf Course 

5615 Highway K92, Meriden, KS 

 

AUGUST 25, 2018 

7 A.M. REGISTRATION 

8 A.M. TEE OFF, SHOTGUN START 

** Lunch served at NOON, during and after tourney 

 

DONôT HAVE A TEAM? COME ON OUT ANYWAY,  

SINGLES ARE WELCOME, WE WILL FIND YOU A TEAM. 

 

Lunch, door prizes, hole in one prizes, and an afternoon of FUN and ENJOYMENT!! 

All PROCEEDS will go toward PHUMC MINISTRIES 

Director of Music Ministry  
 

We are pleased to announce that we have selected our new Director of Music 

Ministry, Marjorie OôKonski.  She will begin her duties August 15.  She comes to 

us with previous musical experience in many facets of music.  Many of you may 

have had the opportunity to meet her as she has visited our church on many 

occasions.  We plan to welcome her at both of our worship services on August 

19.  Please join us in making her welcome. 



 

Thanks, Bierocks, Walk to End Alzheimerõs 

On to Eternal Life:  Members of our extended church family who passed on to Eternal Life 

in the past month: 

Janet Lampe 

Even though we know they are gone to a better place, we still miss them here with us. 

Thank you to all who 

donated peanut butter and 

jelly through Vacation Bible 

School.  We received 72 jars 

of peanut butter and 52 jars 

of jelly.  

Fellowship & Faith  

 

 We  

 have a new piece  

 of furniture on the stage!   

 Thank you to Glen Smith for building the new altar table.  

Topeka North 

Outreach is 

taking orders for 

homemade 

bierocks through 

September 6, 2018.  They are 

made with beef, onion, and a 

choice of cabbage or 

sauerkraut.  Bierocks are 

$3.00 each.  Payment is due at 

time of order; bierocks will be 

ready by October.  Order in 

the foyer or contact Deb in the 

office. 

Walk To End Alzheimerôs 
 

Each year thousands across the country are diagnosed with Alzheimerôs disease.  Join other 

individuals in the community as they join the fight to defeat Alzheimerôs.  The Alzheimerôs 

association is sponsoring their annual walk to raise money to support research to fight Alzheimerôs.  

The goal for the local walk is to raise $80,000.  Nearly half of that has already been pledged.  If you 

would like to walk and give a monetary contribution, you will find the information on their website 

alzwalkneks.org   

Saturday, September 29 at Lake Shawnee, Shelter House 1 

   8:00 a.m.  Registration 

9:00 a.m.  Ceremony,    9:15 a.m.  Walk Begins  

http://www.alzwalkneks.org


 

New Music Director  

Attention:  All musicians involved in our church ministry.  Jim and I cordially invite you to a picnic at 

our home.  We will supply the meat, beverages, and place settings.  Please bring a lawn chair, and 

dish or dessert to share.  We are eager to meet you and look forward to seeing you soon!  

Date:  Sunday, September 9 

Time:  6:30 p.m.  

Place:  Home of Jim and Marjorie OôKonski 

   
RSVP:  Wednesday, September 5 

  Marjorieôs cell:  

From the Organistôs Bench 

Submitted by Marjorie OôKonski, MM, MME, SPC 
 

I am delighted to join your faith community as the new 

Director of Music Ministry, and would like to thank Pastor Jin 

and the Search Committee for their time and effort during the 

hiring process.  Before my interview, Greg Baldwin graciously 

allowed me to observe five choir rehearsals.  I met members 

of the ensembles, became familiar with Gregôs conducting 

style, and noticed warm camaraderie among everyone involved 

in the rehearsals.  It will be a joy to lead such well -formed 

groups. 

My background includes many facets: wife, mother of five, grandmother of eight, university 

professor, studio teacher, music therapist, duo piano performer, organist, long -term care activity 

director, tone bar chime conductor, presenter on the national and international level, adjudicator for 

piano contests, and world traveler.  I love every aspect of my life!  

Beginning in the Fall I will conduct the Chancel Choir and Bell Choir, and serve as organist for 

several services each month.  I look forward to all three roles.  I am a member of the Handbell 

Musicians of America and of the American Guild of Organists (AGO).  My music therapy training 

included conducting classes for both traditional and nontraditional groups.  Additionally, I have had 

the good fortune to sing under the direction of many excellent choir directors in the university, 

community, and liturgical settings.  As a music therapist, I have taught and led songs to groups with 

special needs, both with and without sign language; and led numerous tone bar chimes ensembles.  

Members ranged in age from 5 to 100!  I do not know who had more fun, the members or director!  

As organist, I have been involved in the liturgy of seven different churches in the Kansas and 

Missouri areas.  I passed the rigorous national Service Playing Certification (SPC) exam conducted 

by the AGO last year and am currently working on the next level.  

The future is bright!  Greg laid a solid foundation, for which I am deeply grateful.  I plan to build 

on the fine work he has begun, eventually expand the repertoire base, and possibly engage in 

ensemble opportunities within the community and region.  I look forward to the venture ahead.  



 

Worship Volunteer Spotlight, Taste of Chocolate  

Worship Volunteer Spotlight  
 

The Pleasant Hill United Methodist Church family is blessed with many volunteers who enhance 

our worship experience every week.  They greet us at the door with a welcoming smile, a warm 

handshake, and sometimes if weôre lucky, a hug.  They bring the Lordôs message to the children 

during that time in the service.  They lead the music portions of the service and share talents with 

individual performances.  Volunteers prepare and serve communion every Sunday.  The altar guild 

prepares the sanctuary and altar for the celebration of worship.  Acolytes bring the light of God into 

the church by lighting the candles.  Fellowship time is enhanced with a cup of coffee prepared by 

volunteers and the liturgist leads the congregation in prayers.  

These many volunteers help to fill hearts with praise during our time in worship.  In recognition 

and thanks, the worship committee will spotlight one of these roles each month.  More volunteers 

are always welcomed.  Contact Deb or Pastor Jin if you want to help with any role.  They will put 

you in touch with the worship committee.  

 

Our childrenôs Christian education is very important at Pleasant Hill.  The Education Committee 

and many others work hard to ensure Sunday School and Vacation Bible School meet the needs of 

young growing minds.  Childrenôs Time during the worship service is another opportunity to share 

Bible messages.  Thank you to the people who translate a biblical message into a modern day 

relatable concept that children and adults can better understand.  These messages are told using 

humor, props, and sometimes treats.  They are always shared from the heart and demonstrate 

Godôs love for children young and old.  We thank the special people who volunteer their time to 

prepare and present Childrenôs Time at every worship service.  

The Taste of Chocolate event will be Saturday, September 15th, 1 -3 PM . 

This will be our Seventh year, each year we have such great support from the 

church.  We are asking that you sign up to bring your favorite chocolate recipes 

and any new ones that you might have found this past year.  We will have sign -up 

sheets for chocolate and for time slots to work the event. Please  sign up and 

enjoy the fellowship.  All proceeds will be divided between TNOôs Operation 

Backpack Program and Fellowship and Faith Food Pantry. 

Fellowship committee has been approached about having an International Bake Sale . We have 

so many ethnic groups in our church and it would be a way of sharing traditions.   It is scheduled for 

December 1st at the church. Please mark your calendars.  We will need the entire church's 

help.  Details will be posted after The Taste of Chocolate Event. 

Mark Your Calendars!  



 

Calendaring, Birthdays, Anniversaries  

Here are highlights from the church calendar this month.  For the full calendar, please go to the 

calendar on the website. 

August 2:   8:30a, Breakfast at Perkins 

    6p, Sort School Supplies (offsite) 

August 5:   Sunday School Promotion Sunday 

August 8:   5:15p, Lite Bite 

August 15: Newsletter Deadline 

August 17-18: Youth Lock-In 

August 20: 4:45p, Serve at Rescue Mission 

August 25: 8a, Golf Tourney (Village Greens) 

   3:45p, Serve at Rescue Mission 

If the office does not have your birthdays and anniversary dates, or you are unsure if the office has 

the information, please send to phumctopeka@yahoo.com.  Thanks! 

Birthdays This Month  

Joe Unruh 8/1 

Ella Caudill 8/3 

Hailee Gower 8/4 

Barbara Slimmer 8/4 

Cody Pittman 8/5 

Steve Noble 8/8 

Gina Adame 8/9 

Emma Noble 8/9 

Mary Neely 8/10 

Kim Patton 8/12 

Val Warkentine 8/12 

Bill Crowder 8/14 

Brook Sexton 8/14 

Steve Schilds 8/16 

Brett Martens 8/18 

Marc Serrano 8/18 

Jessica Herrick 8/19 

Michael Smith 8/21 

Todd Domer 8/23 

Linda Smith 8/23 

Debbie Watson 8/23 

Andrew Cho 8/24 

Anniversaries This Month  

Greg & Janet Baldwin              8/11  46 years   

Marvin & Mary Smith               8/19  52 years   

Wayne & Bonnie McNorton      8/25  68 years   

Kevin & Annie McDowell          8/31  16 years   

Chris & Lee McManaman         8/31    

Itôs August and that means Back to School !  Be alert to kids walking to and 

from school, be prepared to stop for school buses, and pay attention to when 

school speed zones are in effect.  First day of school in area schools ranges from 

Tuesday, August 14 to Wednesday, 

August 22.  Be especially careful the first 

several days of school 

as everyone gets used 

to new routines!  

http://pleasanthillumc.org/news-and-events/calendar/
mailto:phumctopeka@yahoo.com


 

Financial Update, Attendance, More  

Received in June  

General Fund (Electronic Giving) $5,065 

General Fund (in Offering Plate) 6,537 

Building Fund (Electronic Giving) 2,201 

Building Fund (in Offering Plate) 1,205 

   Financial Update  
 

Received Jan Feb Mar Total  April June May 

Total  $26,261 $35,305 $17,062 $138,935 $23,312 $18,558 $18,437 

Building Fund  6,844 16,916 3,981 43,795 5,706 3,406 6,942 

General Fund  16,806 17,290 10,934 81,841 14,930 11,682 10,198 

JanðJune 2018 Ave. Weekly Attendance  

   Worship:  133 

   Sunday School :    33 

Childrenôs Church:    18 

(Childrenôs Church included in Sunday School)  

Month of June  

Total Bldg 
Fund 

Receipts 

Bldg Fund  
Paid Out 

Mortgage 
Principal 

Paid  

Mortgage 
Balance at 
month end 

$3,406 $6,043 $4,442 $354,657 

January -June  

Total Bldg 
Fund 

Receipts 

Bldg 
Fund  

Paid Out 

Mortgage 
Principal 

Paid  

Bldg Fund 
Balance 

6/30 

$43,795 $36,258 $26,565 $97,143 

It is a good idea to lock your vehicle while you are in the 
church building just as you would while at the mall.  

Help keep our church building secure when it is not in use by making sure all the 

outside doors to the church building are locked.  If you are the last one out of the 

building, please make sure all the outside doors have been checked.  Thank you! 

If you shop on Amazon.com, you can link your Amazon account to donate to Pleasant Hill UMC 

each time you buy on Amazon! Sign-up at Smile.Amazon.com or click here to get started ! 

Do you shop at Dillonôs? You can register your Dillonôs card to support Pleasant Hill UMC .  

Sign up at https://www.dillons.com/communityrewards . 

Our ñSCRIP Cardò program has a variety of gift cards available for purchase on Sunday 

mornings.  You purchase the card at face value, $10, $25, $50, etc., and our church earns a 

percentage of the face value of each card, usually 5 to 15%, from the card retailer.  Itôs an easy 

way to keep your personal information safe while shopping and help our church financially.  

ñGratitude is a conscious act of trust in my Creator.ò ï Ulrike 

Every moment is a fresh beginning.  

ï T.S Eliot 

https://www.smile.amazon.com/ch/48-0788294
https://www.dillons.com/communityrewards


 

Mission Trip  

Mission Trip Was A Success  
 

In Cortez, Colorado we worked with 3 families 

that were not able to do manual labor for 

themselves:  painting, mowing, raking, weeding, 

etc.  The kids planned the Kid's Club activities for 

approximately 20 local kids to enjoy at the park 

during the day.   We visited nursing care facilities 

and played games, painted nails, colored, and 

talked with the elderly that lived there.  

This mission trip was different than the others 

in a sense of relational mission: within our group; 

with the youth from Washington, Denver and 

Arkansas; with the community of Cortez; and the 

leaders of Youth Works.  Again, our trip was good 

for all and I know the youth appreciate all that 

support them. 

In Christôs Love, Michelle. 



 

Vacation Bible School  

Children and volunteers had an exciting time during this yearôs 

Vacation Bible School (VBS).   

Thank you to everyone for your support, prayers, and time spent 

before and during VBS.  Your generosity greatly enhanced this yearôs 

success.  This year PHUMC and St. Peterôs UMC did VBS together and 

had 103 kids registered for VBS!! 

VBS donated 72 peanut butter and 52 Jellies for Fellowship and Faith Pantry. 

Children learned giving is just as important as receiving.  



 

July 29 Service  

July 29 was a 5th Sunday so we had one combined service at 11 a.m.  It was a youth -led service, 

they shared a video and information about their recent mission trip.  It was also the Sunday after 

Vacation Bible School (VBS) so we were treated to two songs by the VBS choir and a video showing 

some of VBS.  Ella Caudill gave the Childrenôs Time message.  Kaleigh, Ashley, Zach, and Tyler read 

scriptures which were from the mission trip and related to perspective, passions, possibilities, and 

pursuits.  Sam Feleay gave the 

message, ñLiving In The Presentò.  All 

the youth present lead the songs ñMy 

Lighthouseò and ñSanctuaryò and sang 

with the VBS Choir.  The Patton family 

ran the soundbooth.  Following the 

service was a covered-dish luncheon. 


